Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of handbell group activities in 2010

Membership of Handbell Group 2010:

	Nick Busby
	Jane Drodge
	Abielle Hallas
	Rhiannyd Hallas

	Angela Martin
	Tim Pett
	Susan Read
	Emma Shearer

	Rachel Shearer
	David Thomas
	Jeanette Thomas
	Rachel Thomas

	Helen White
	
	
	


This year Nick Busby joined us.  He became a valued member of the team despite living some way away and with no musical background.  We were sorry that Sheila Hales, Moira Johnson and Chris Vekony decided not to ring with us this year.  However we were pleased to find that the standard of our ringing was better than ever.

Meetings and performances in 2010:

We held nine weekly practices starting on 10 October 2010.  In previous years the practices have been held at my home, but this year we used St Helen’s Church Centre to give us more room.  

We did nine performances, a large number for us:

	Thu 11 November
	Physically handicapped and able bodied meeting (PHAB)

	Sat 27 November
	St Helen’s Christmas Fair

	Mon 6 December
	British Heart Foundation Christmas Party (concert)

	Tue 7 December
	Abingdon Friends, Unicorn Theatre (concert)

	Sat 11 December
	St Helen’s Baby & Toddler Group party, St Helen’s

	Sun 12 December
	Lady Eleanor Court retirement home (concert)

	Thu 16 December
	Old Station House retirement home (concert)

	Sun 19 December
	St Helen’s carol service

	Sun 19 December
	St Edmund’s carol service 


This year we concentrated on producing a “concert” with a selection of Christmas pieces on the bells, carols for singing along, seasonal readings, vocal duets and a demonstration of plain hunt by lapping.  We were pleased with the reaction to our performances and plan to repeat this strategy in 2011.

I’d like to thank all the handbell ringers this year for their helpfulness and willingness to try out whatever I thought might make an act in our concert!  I’d also like to thank St Helen’s Church for allowing us the use of the Church Centre for our practices.

Susan Read

5 April 2011

